## **Lindenwood University**

## Digital Commons@Lindenwood University

Lindenwood Bulletins / Footnotes

**Newsletters** 

3-25-1991

## Lindenwood Footnotes, March 25, 1991

Lindenwood College

Follow this and additional works at: https://digitalcommons.lindenwood.edu/bulletins



Part of the Business and Corporate Communications Commons

## **Lindenwood Footnotes**

March 25, 1991

For the second consecutive year, more than 30 Lindenwood College students are among the nation's top students to be included in the 1990 edition of WHO'S WHO AMONG STUDENTS IN AMERICAN COLLEGES AND UNIVERSITIES.

Those included are: Lynette Basler of Bloomsdale; John Batts of Foley; Lisa Birdsong of St. Charles; Sharon Moore Bollinger of St. Charles; Sean Busking of St. Peters; Miguel Carrera of Chiriqui, Panama; Jerry Chappell of St. Charles; Mary Katherine Crangle of St. Peters; Barbara Dietrich of St. Charles; Guy Favazza of Florissant; Kristin Gerber of St. Charles; Timothy Gregory of Manchester; Jamie Hensley of Monroe, Michigan; Tamara Jackson of Chicago, Illinois; Tonya Jones of Bonne Terre; Edy Marquez of Cabuya de Chame, Panama; Cheryl McClellan of St. Louis: JoAnne McCov of St. Charles; Brenda Parker of St. Peters; Jason Quackenbush of St. Charles; David Rachie of St. Charles; Elizabeth Renaud of St. Charles; Sandra Sater of St. Charles: Angela Schubbe of St. Charles; Karen Simmons of Troy; Michael Stoehner of Lake St. Louis; Stacey Thater of Washington, Missouri; Alisa Tinsley of Hazelwood; Scott Warmann of St. Louis; Lisa Watkins of St. Louis; Dorothy Webb of St. Louis; Kathy Wetzel of St. Louis; Tony Yarolimek of St. Charles; Jacqueline Zaczek of Chicago.

These 34 Lindenwood students are selected from every academic discipline. They will receive recognition by the College and by WHO'S WHO for their scholastic achievement, community service, leadership in extracurricular activities and potential for continued success. Again, CONGRATULATIONS ON YOUR ACHIEVEMENTS!

Circle K'ers attended their Mo-Ark District Convention last weekend and garnered a slew of awards recognizing their many contributions to and on behalf of their organization.

Fourteen members were on hand to receive the following awards:

Outstanding Scrapbook Award Man-mile Award Outstanding Club Achievement

Award
Outstanding Club Secretary Nicole Schlueter

Position of Lt. Governor of the Gateway Division - John Snipes Retired position of Lt. Governor of the Gateway Division -

Teresa DiMaggio

Appointment of District Convention Chair - Sister District I-I -

Heather Caudill

Appointment of District Committee Chair-Theme & Emphasis Program Nicole Schlueter

Appointment of District Committee OTIC Chair - Nicole Schlueter

W. Dean Moore Award past member - Jim Beck Outstanding District Officer -

their support and sponsorship.

past member - Jim Beck
The club extends its thanks to the St.
Charles Noonday Kiwanis Club for

President Spellmann announces that Lindenwood College will again participate in the 1990-91 Teaching Excellence and Campus Leadership Award Program sponsored by the Sears-Roebuck Foundation. The awards are presented to top educators of the nation's leading independent liberal arts colleges and universities in recognition of outstanding resource-fulness and leadership.

Last year's recipient of the award was communication professor Suzanne Sakahara. Suzi was one of the 700 professors recognized for her dedication to teaching.

The Performing Arts Department announces the cast for its Downstage Theatre production of "Bloody Poetry" to be presented April 5-6 and 12-13.

The cast includes: Rodney Whatley as Percy Bysshe Shelley; J. Larry Sparkman as John Polidori, Brooke Martin as Mary Shelley, Tina Reid as Harriet Shelley, and Diane Hartke as Clair Claremont. Lindenwood alum D. Keith Muessigmann has been cast in the role of Lord Byron.

"It's... about some of the most outrageous, controversial and scandalous creative minds from the turn of the century," said "Bloody" Director Marsha Parker.

Marsha says lighting will be provided by Robin Broughton with sound by Brian Hassel. St. Charles resident Doug Mayer, who played the part of Scrooge in Parker's version of "A Christmas Carol," is working on the scenic design.

Tickets are \$2 at the door. The Downstage is located in the Fine Arts Building, Room 105.

If you know any Lindenwood students beyond the freshman level who enjoy writing, please encourage them to submit an entry for the college's annual Spahmer Award competition. Poetry, fiction, drama or essays will be accepted and judged by the English Department. Entries may be directed to Ann Canale, English Department, prior to the April 22 deadline.

CONGRATULATIONS TO THE FOLLOWING STUDENTS WHO SHOULD HAVE BEEN LISTED ON FALL SEMESTER DEAN'S HONOR ROLL:

Cynthia Abernathy Tamara Eckfield-Mladsi Marla Newsom Charles Schlueter Tanya Welch

Our apologies for the oversight--

The Lindenwood Student Government invites all students, faculty and staff to attend the 1991 Spring Cotillion on Friday, April 5 from 9 p.m. to 1 a.m. at the Columns Banquet Center. Advance tickets are \$5.00/person or \$8.00/couple and are available at the Bookstore, Student Life Office and Ayres Dining Hall through April 4. Tickets will be \$8.00/person at the door. Make your plans now to have a fun night with your LC family---

How do you measure up? The following appeared in a newsletter and President Spellmann wants to share it with the campus community.

Ten Characteristics Of A Leader

- 1. Persistance. Not insistance. A strong leader hangs on a little longer, works a little harder.
- 2. Imagination. He harnesses imagination to practical plans that produce results.
- 3. Vision. The present is just the beginning. A good leader is impressed with the possibilities of the future.
- 4. Sincerity. A good leader can be trusted.
- 5. Integrity. A good leader has principles and lives by them.
- 6. Poise. A good leader isn't overbearing, but friendly, assured.
- 7. Thoughtfulness. A good leader is considerate, aware.
- 8. Common Sense. A good leader has good judgement based on reason.
- 9. Altruism. A good leader lives by the Golden Rule.
- 10. Initiative. A good leader gets things started--NOW!

Lindenwood College employees are invited to participate in the Multiple Sclerosis Third Annual SUPER CITIES WALK on April 7. The St. Charles starting point will be Frontier Park at 9 a.m. The St. Louis Metro Walk begins at the lower level MUNY parking lot at 9 a.m. If your feet were made for walkin', plan to take a hike and enjoy nature while helping to raise funds for MS.

It's just around the corner-the deadline, that is, for the Lindenwood College Yearbook. So, share your LC pics with Kelly Hamilton or Jeff Driskill before April 1.

Dean Eckert will exhibit his works in retrospect as he culminates 23 years of outstanding teaching accomplishments at Lindenwood College. Professor Eckert, who will retire this May, will present works in varied media including: oil and acrylic painting; drawings; and woodblock, intaglio and serigraph prints at the Harry D. Hendren Galley in the Fine Arts Building.

And, for a little retrospective on the man-Dean holds a doctorate in art history, which he earned at the University of Iowa. He earned his M.A., B.F.A., and B.A. degrees from Ohio State University. Before coming to Lindenwood, Dr. Eckert taught at Union College in Schenectady, New York; Western Illinois University; the University of Iowa; Florida Southern College; College of Wooster, and the University of Kansas. His teaching career spans 40 years in visual arts instruction.

The exhibit is slated to begin March 25 through April 9. A reception to honor Dean will be held at the gallery on April 7 from 2 p.m. to 5 p.m. Please plan to attend and extend your best wishes to a great Lindenwood professor.

The cast of "Tintypes," a musical revue set at the turn of the century, has been selected for the production which will run April 18-20 and April 25-27.

The five-member cast includes: Joey Landwehr as Charlie, T. Jeffrey Cox as T.R., Heather Stewart as Emma, Katherine Cuba as Anna and Shelley Miller in the role of Suzanne.

The musical will be directed by Niki Juncker, who will also be costume designer. Scenic designer and Technical Director is Michael Banks, with music direction by Terry Martin. Diane Burkholder of ABC Dance Studio in St. Peters will choreograph the musical.

Theatre Department Director Bryan Reeder says it's been two years since a musical has been produced on the Jelkyl stage.

Evening performances of "Tintypes" will begin at 8 p.m. Two Saturday matinees are also scheduled for April 21 and 27 at 2 p.m. For ticket reservations, call 949-4878. All full-time faculty and staff are entitled to a free ticket, so let's all go see a good one and support the Performing Arts at Lindenwood College.

Lindenwood College faculty, staff and friends are invited to the Nutra-Sweet Distinguished Guest Lecture in International Business on Tuesday, April 9 at 3 p.m. The lecture will be given by Mr. Irvine O. Hockaday, president and chief executive officer of Hallmark Cards, Inc. Mr. Hockaday will speak on "Independence to Interdependence: The Ethical and Human Side of Globalization."

The lecture is free of charge, however, those planning to attend must submit a reply card for tickets to the lecture.

Only attendees with tickets will be admitted. For a reply card and more information, please stop by the Public Relations Office.

Don't forget Lenten lectures are held every Tuesday at noon in the Cafe through the Lenten season.

Remember RCGA meeting, event and seminar announcements will be posted on the bulletin board across from the Office of the Provost.

Congratulations to Kris Cordes Edler, who recently moved to a new office as a member of the Student Life staff. Purchasing inquiries may now be directed to Gene Goldstein. Contact Ray Wilson to obtain a purchase order number after your requisition meets approval. Good Luck, to everyone!

The Office of Day Admissions will host a Financial Aid Open House on Thursday, March 21 from 5-8 p.m. at the Tea Hole. AND, An MBA Open House is scheduled for Wednesday, March 27 in Young Hall Lounge from 5:30 to 7:30 p.m.

Please mark these changes on your vellow campus phone directory:

Sharon Bollinger	x4932
Penny Bryant	x4917
Kris Cordes Edler	x4976
Danielle Frank	x4936
Sheryl Guffey	x4982
Marilyn Keck	x4953
Roselyn Saab	x4954
Sheryl Schaefer	x4908
Ed Watkins	x4906
Conference Room	x4977
Maintenance	x4980
Religion Dept	x4734
The state of the s	

A kind word, a show of faith, can do more for your staff's productivity than a year's worth of incentives and perks.

To include your "footnote" in the next publication, please contact Phyllis Morris, director of public relations, at 949-4912 before Wednesday each week. Thank you! VOL. 167, No.2